
 

Federal Aviation 
Administration 

Memorandum 
Date:    April 15, 2022 

To:                  David H. Boulter, Executive Director, Flight Standards Service 

From:    Jackie L. Black, Manager, Aircraft Maintenance Division (AFS-300) 

Prepared by: Daniel Reyes, Writer-Editor, FS Publications Branch (AFB-120) 

Subject:            Cancellation of Notice N 8900.608, Relocation of Guidance on Required 
Inspection Items (RII) in FAA Order 8900.1 

 
Overview: The Aircraft Maintenance Division (AFS-300) is requesting the immediate 
cancellation of Notice N 8900.608, Relocation of Guidance on Required Inspection Items 
(RII) in FAA Order 8900.1. 
 
N 8900.608 established a 6-month timeframe for corrective actions regarding Require 
Inspection Items (RII) procedures. Field input and concerns revealed the timeframe was too 
restrictive and needed to be removed. Specifically, limited resources and concerns from 
field offices are affecting the ability of field offices and certificate holders to meet the 
timeframe imposed by N 8900.608. A revised Notice is already in work that will replace  
N 8900.608 and address the issue. 
 

Document 
Number Date Document Title OPR Reason for Cancellation 

N 
8900.608 01/06/2022 

Relocation of Guidance on Required 
Inspection Items (RII) in FAA Order 
8900.1 

AFS-300 

Removes timeframe restrictions 
imposed on FAA personnel and 

certificate holders to correct 
deficiencies regarding Require 

Inspection Items (RII) 
procedures. 

(Updated guidance is in work.)   
 
Disposition: 
 
___ Approve ___ Disapprove (please provide rationale): 
 
Signature: ________________________________________ 
 
Should you have any concerns or questions, please contact the Aircraft Maintenance Division, 
Office of Safety Standards, Flight Standards Service at (202) 267-1675.  
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